June 27, 2005

Magalie Roman Salas

Secretary

FERC

888 First Street, NE

Washington, DC 20426

Dear Ms. Salas:

P-2299
Turlock and Modesto Irrigation Districts

New Don Pedro Project

The Friends of the Tuolumne, as a signatory to the 1995 New Don Pedro Settlement Agreement, request that the Commission establish procedures for a hearing on the 2005 Ten Year Summary Report.

A meeting is scheduled in July at which time the Districts will present the Report.    We request that a procedure be determined after that date that will allow us to ask questions and make recommendations for studies and procedures for the remaining 10 years of the contract.

At this point in time, we have requested that the 2004 Annual Report be completed.  It does not yet contain any of the year’s correspondence or meeting minutes.  Until the 2004 Annual Report is complete, we will be unable to complete our analysis.

Sincerely,

David Boucher

President

cc:
Carl Mesick, U.S. Fish and Wildlife, Stockton


Jeff McLain, NOAA Fisheries


George H. Taylor, Federal Energy Regulatory Commission


Phil Scordelis, FERC, San Francisco


Steve Walser, California Rivers Restoration Fund


TRTAC distribution list (by email)

